




38638-0052/129056783.1  

TESTIMONY OF MIKE ROBINSON ON BEHALF OF PROVIDENCE HEALTH & 
SERVICES – PORTLAND AT DECEMBER 15, 2015 PORTLAND PLANNING AND 

SUSTAINABILITY COMMISSION (“PSC”) PUBLIC HEARING ON THE PROPOSED 
CI-2 LAND USE REGULATIONS

Good evening, Chair Baugh. 

My name is Mike Robinson.  My mailing address is 1120 NW Couch Street, Tenth Floor, 
Portland, OR  97209-4128. 

I am here on behalf of Providence Health & Services-Oregon, which owns and operates Portland 
Providence Medical Center (“PPMC”). 

I have submitted a letter to the PSC dated today.  Please review it before you deliberate and 
make a recommendation to the City Council. 

Providence appreciates the time that staff has given them and addressed many of Providence’s
issues and we appreciate their assistance and professionalism. There is a lot that is right with the 
land use regulations and Providence appreciates that.

Providence would like you to consider two (2) issues: 

1. Eliminate the proposed code language that terminates the CUMP before its 2022 
expiration date.  PPMC’s CUMP is valid through 2022 and Providence wants the CUMP to 
remain valid for its entire 10 year period. 

2. Eliminate the proposed code language requiring a new Transportation Demand 
Management Plan until we have seen how that requirement will be implemented by PBOT.  
Providence’s Comprehensive Transportation Plan for PPMC is attached to our letter.

Thank you for your time tonight. 
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